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OCAF Board of Directors
Regular Meeting Minutes
December 12, 2024 |4 p.m. | School Street Studios

Attendance: Abbey Duhe, Rob Farley, Paula Williams, Lawrence Stueck, Betty Walton, Kathie Anderson, Vickie Moody, Paul Clark, Eadaoin Waller, Judy Marable

Absent: Brock Toole, John Quackenbush, Sherry Woodruff, Jim Norton

The meeting was called to order & confirmation of quorum was determined at 4:08 pm.  Vice-Chairman Abbey Duhe welcomed the board members and guests.

Comments to the Board. There were no guests requesting to speak.
Approval or Amendment of Past Minutes
Paula Williams moved to accept the November 14, 2024 regular BOD minutes. Lawrence Stueck seconded.  The minutes were unanimously approved as presented (via email). 
Approval or Amendment of Meeting Agenda for November 14, 2024
Betty Walton moved to accept the December 12, 2024 agenda as presented.  Kathie Anderson seconded the motion.  The agenda was unanimously approved.

Reports of Officers & Standing Committees
· Chairman
There was no report in the absence of Chairman Toole.

· Vice Chair										
No formal report this month.  Vice Chair Abbey Duhe conducted the meeting for the chair.
	
· Secretary 										
Judy Marable asked if the January meeting will continue as planned on the second Thursday due to the first of the month being close to the meeting.  Deidra, OCAF accountant, communicated that there would not be a problem having the reports ready for the board.  The January meeting will be held on January 9, 2025 at 4 PM.

· Treasurer									
Paul Clark communicated that the Monthly Financial Report would be reported in his executive report due to the absence of John Quackenbush. 

· Executive Director Report
Paul communicated that the OCAF finances had maintained last month.  He shared that this is the second month with a large donation.  Jim Norton donated approximately $8,000.  Also, OCAF received an additional $4000-$5,000 because of recent giving request campaign. Eadaoin offered praise for this positive financial report.  Paula Williams asked how we recognize donors.  It was noted that we have had lower expenditures than last year.  Membership has increased to 490 members due to email and mailed card efforts to members with lapsed memberships. Midyear forecasting financial reports will be presented by February 2025.  
Paul shared that the feedback from local schoolteachers has been very positive for an exhibition featuring their works in the Members Gallery in August/ September.  We will continue to have Youth Art Month in March through the end of April.  Plans are to push out information about summer camps early in March. The one-day Thanksgiving Camp was successful with seven students.  Winter and Spring Camps are scheduled also.  The upcoming ceramics class has been very popular with registrations. Joe and Sam’s recently contributed $500 for the sponsorship program. In February, OCAF will host the Chamber of Commerce’s Women in Business Luncheon and offer Paint at the Table opportunities for the attendees.  In August we are slated to host the Morning Coffee for the Chamber of Commerce.  We will not have Southworks next year because of the rescheduling this year, but it will resume in 2026. The focus for 2025 will be exhibitions and events as well as classes. 		
Reports of Special Committees
· Governance Committee

Eadaoin asked that within the next week all comments and suggestions be sent to her via email regarding the Policies for Volunteers including the agreement, release and waiver. Eadaoin emphasized the importance of the volunteers understanding confidentiality due to the potential for them to handle sensitive information.  The discussion included background checks, media releases, allowing volunteers to have access to keys for the OCAF buildings and a code of conduct. A very generic handbook has been developed to address basic things such as not smoking in the buildings, etc. A conversation with the Insurance carrier is important for some of the questions raised.  Also, concern was raised by Vickie as to when do we have volunteers sign these agreements.  It was suggested that when someone comes in to volunteer, they are sent (via email) the documents to sign and that the signatures are required every time we update form.  Also, it was mentioned that there is a need for signage at Rocket Field and Hall to cover legal requirements. The Board agreed to review the volunteer polices and handbook and provide feedback within two weeks for the vote at the January meeting.	
				
· Unfinished Business 

The discussion for the OCAF Presenting Sponsorship Program document included that musicals could be added to the document.  A concern was making sure a system to ensure memberships (that were part of the Presenting Sponsorship Program) was easily maintained in a data base for easy access. Paul responded that as new programs are added the document would reflect those additions once they were/are approved. Abbey reminded the board that the document should be generic (enough) to cover additional new programming.  Eadoain cautioned the board about the tax implications for our 501C status for donations for naming specific children for classes.  She shared that giving scholarships for specific children is problematic.  Rob asked clarification about the number of Presenting Scholarships and what was an online magazine.  Paul offered that an online presence with a magazine would be advantageous with minimal printed copies. After discussion Paula Williams moved to accept the Presenting Sponsorship Program document with the suggested changes (changing word bunched to pledged and moving a paragraph).  The motion was seconded by Lawrence Stueck.  The motion was unanimously approved.

· Paul led the discussion regarding the levels of the Event Sponsorships using examples that we would know the number of events at each level. Some of the events are offered for promoting the event/exhibit and the arts (OCAF mission) rather than just the money made.  Lawrence moved to accept the Event Sponsorships Structure with Rob seconding. The vote was unanimous.

· Paul shared the updated Membership/Class Assistance Application forms.  Discussion included what does it mean to be a student with an ID.  Also, increasing the membership fees were discussed at length with concerns from a board member that many people in Oconee and surrounding areas cannot afford the $75 membership proposed.  The couple of concerned members were reminded that membership fees are a component of our fundraising efforts and Paul and other board members shared that options for paying quarterly are options. OCAF will work to make it work for individuals. Also, no one is turned away from any event if they are not a member. A discussion of the logistics of being “able to pour” at an event that we may charge an entrance fee were discussed. Paula moved to accept the membership structure document. Lawrence seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 


· Paul Clark offered updates to the Stancil Entrance project.  He stated that he is continuing to receive bids and met with the Stancils after Thanksgiving. Lawrence offered that an architect is coming out soon to offer plans for consideration, and he will check with code enforcement.  They will also look at the back room. (Patch Designs)
· Paul shared that the Executive Director position has been posted regionally and on Indeed.  Resumes received are being sent out to the committee.  The event manager position may need to be reposted due to circumstances.

· Lawrence Stueck communicated to the board that he wants a capital fund for the music programming and room upgrades.  His goal is to include all kinds of music, age groups, and sizes of groups.  For the January meeting, he will have the Ad Hoc committees ready to share.  He is also looking at plans to add a second bathroom in the School Street Studios. 
New Business				  
There was no new business presented.

Comments & Questions 
· Board of Directors
During the segment of comments and questions Lawrence Stueck asked about the formation of the committees listed in the By-laws.  Also, he reminded the board that we need to have a strategic meeting as well as an orientation and board training. He mentioned that this should be a Board Retreat.  Abbey suggested that this topic be included on our January Agenda as unfinished business. 

· Members in Attendance (4-minute limit)
Kathleen McQuiston asked if a survey of the vendors had been taken regarding the Holiday Market.  It was also mentioned that camp flyers need to be distributed asap. Also, we should distribute flyers as outreach to adult community areas.  Kathleen McQuiston also thanked Paul for allowing her to rant about the price increase and cash only.  A concern was raised about the execution of the thrift sale.
						
Adjourn 
	With no further comments, Rob moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:21 and Paula seconded.


Respectfully submitted,

Judy Marable
OCAF Secretary
December 21, 2024
Corrections made January 4, 2025












Attachments

Financials
Revised OCAF Membership Benefits Structure
Revised OCAF Presenting Sponsorship Program
Revised OCAF Event Sponsorship Program
Revised Event Sponsorship Levels Chart							
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